
NEWSLETTER 

ISSUE 5 WEDNESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER 2023 

 

Tel: 01825 840247 Email: easthoathlyoffice@pioneerfederation.co.uk 

East Hoathly C.E Primary School & Nursery  
Church Marks Lane, East Hoathly, Lewes BN8 6EQ  

If you need the newsletter, or any other school letter, to be in a different format, please speak with Mrs Mackmin in the school office.  
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Dear East Hoathly Families,  

What a fantastic start to term 2.The children have all been working           

incredibly hard and there is a lovely buzz around the school.  We will soon be 

teaching and celebrating the season of Advent as a time of expectant      

waiting and preparation for both the celebration of the Nativity of Christ at 

Christmas. We have lots of exciting events coming up this term watch out 

for information about these.  

Best Wishes,  

Mrs Briley 



 

Music Lessons  

Please note that our Piano/Keyboard 

lessons provider has changed to Red 

Butler Music. Red Butler are also         

introducing  guitar lessons.  If you are      

interested in either of these lessons 

please complete our clubs Google Form  

and visit www.rbmsmusic.com to book a 

free trial lesson.   

Open Evening  
For families looking for a reception place 

for September 2024 please visit us on 

our Open Evening:  

Thursday 16th Nov - 6.00pm 

Click here to book a place  

Key Dates  

November 2023  

13/11 - Anti Bullying Week  

17/11—Children In Need  

20/11 - Flu Vaccinations (R-Y6)  

29/11—Think Tank  

December 2023  

1/12 - Late Night Shopping Uckfield  

8/12 - Christmas Fair  

12/12 - Nativity - 1.30pm  

13/12 - Christmas Lunch  

13/12 - Nativity - 9.30am  

15/12 - Christingle Service - 2.30pm  

Letters Sent Home  

This Week 

Foxes - Hever Castle Trip  

All - Christmas singing events 

(please note singing at the Christmas 

Fair has now been added)  

R-Y6 - Flu Vaccinations  

 
 

Term 2 Forest School Dates  

Please see below for Term 2 session dates: 

Wednesday 22nd November - Owls 

Wednesday 29th November - Nursery  

Please come into school in Forest School kit on these days and bring in school uniform 

to get changed into afterwards.  

http://www.rbmsmusic.com/
https://forms.gle/QdxQwrUc9SVuPgsL6


 

Attendance  

The Pioneer Federation goal is an average attendance rate of 97%, recognising that 

each school day provides opportunities for learning, as well as social and emotional 

development. It is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts on their          

progress. Attendance for this week is:  

Whole school: 96.8% 

Year: 95.7% 

Hedgehogs: 97.7%  Squirrels: 96% 

Foxes: 98.3%  Owls: 96% 

Well done, Foxes Class! 

Less than 94.9% - Red  

95 to 96.4% - Amber 

96.5 to 99.9% - Green   

100% - Gold 

Celebration Assembly  

On Friday 3rd November these children received a values certificate:  

Hedgehogs - Milo  

Squirrels - Henry M & Madeleine  

Foxes - Zac & Bella  

Owls - Ralph & Sophie S  

These children will receive a values certificate on Friday 17th November:  

Caterpillars & Butterflies - Aurora  

Hedgehogs - Ellana  

Squirrels - Edith & Ollie  

Foxes - Oliver & Chloe  

Owls - Kitty & Joseph  

 

 



 

Reading  

Please ensure your child is reading at home regularly and this is recorded in reading 

records. Staff will be ticking or initialling the records so parents are aware that 

these comments have been checked/read.  

Here is a reminder of our reading strategies:  

EYFS and KS1  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When children are fluent readers we move onto VIPERS:  



 

News from Nursery  

In Nursery last week the children found a frog in the garden and used a bucket to 

take it down to our pond. They watched on the deck as we released the frog into the 

water. We then pretended to be frogs around the field and back up to nursery.  



 

News from Hedgehogs Class 

On Thursday, Hedgehogs class took a trip to the village Bonfire sculpture. It was 

very wet and windy so we made sure to dress for the weather! We walked across the 

village green and met Keith, the designer of the yearly bonfire sculpture. We talked 

about what had been used to make it, how long it had taken and what it was this 

year. Keith told us that this year, it was Robin Hood, preparing to shoot an arrow! 

We had a fantastic time admiring how big the sculpture was and on our journey back, 

discussed who was attending this year’s Bonfire, who had been before and what we 

were looking forward to seeing!  



 

News from Squirrels Class 

During R.E Squirrels learnt about the advent wreath and the significance of this 

for Christians in the run up to Christmas. We look forward to continuing our 

learning about the importance of Christmas to Christians as we make our own 

Christmas cards next week.  
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News from Foxes Class 

Foxes Class have come back after half term full on enthusiasm about their new topic 

- Why do we remember the Tudors? We are really excited for our school trip on 

30th November so a reminder to please fill in the permission slip as soon as possible 

and order lunches if you need to.  

So far this term, we have been making 3D models on London to help us write our own 

'chase scene' from the book we are reading - The Boy in the Globe; beginning to 

work on multiplication and using cubes to make arrays and debating the reasons be-

hind Henry VIII's first divorce and the creation of the Church of England! 

Well done for a super start to Term 2, Foxes!  



 

News from Owls Class 

Owls have been busy using their scientific observational skills to prove that light 

travels in straight lines. In Geography, we have started our new unit all about the 

continent of Europe, and our English lessons have had us thinking about 

'Remembrance' through our flashback film narratives. Swimming lessons began last 

week and we look forward to a few weeks at Bede's, building on and perfecting our 

water skills.  



 

 

 

Hedgehogs Forest School - Wednesday 1st November 2023 

 

Hedgehogs did really well, making sure that they had all the right waterproof gear on for a 

potentially soggy Forest School. We made our way out to the playground to do some conker 

rolling, taking it in turns to see how far we could roll our conker.  

We had a game of ‘keep of the keys’. Taking it in turns to sneak in, steal the keys and run 

as fast as possible back to our seat without being caught. With a wet floor this was a very 

slippy game.    

 

Some children helped to put up the slack line, working really well as a team and listening 

very well to instructions. There was then some great balancing, not so easy in wet wellies. 

Others in the class remembered their den building skills from the previous session and 

worked hard to create another den. They used parts of the trim trail to peg to, however 

when the wind blew it managed to pop all the pegs off. Hedgehogs were straight on it with 

repairs to their den. 

 

There were some beautiful rubbing pictures created using leaves. The leaves were placed 

under a piece of paper and a crayon was then rubbed over the top leaving an outline of the 

leaf.   

 

We finished the session with a woodland whisper that got a little muddled along the way. 

Then listened to what they had enjoyed about their morning at Forest School.  

 

“Den building” 

 

“Slack line” 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Squirrels Forest School - Wednesday 8th November 2023 

 

As a class we looked at a selection of tree seeds, seeing if we could identify them.       

Squirrels class were very good at this, knowing what most of them were. We walked about 

that they need to grow. Some on the acorns we looked at had started sprouting. Squirrels 

then set off for a soggy adventure in the woods.  

 

On the way to the woods the children pointed out how wet and muddy it was. As we walked 

we looked for animal tracks. Lots of boot prints were found and one animal track, “it’s a 

dog foot”. 

 

Once in the woods the children were really keen to get started. Some of them worked as a 

team to build shelters using sticks, balancing them against a tree. They worked well helping 

each other to move the sticks that were too big for one person to move alone. Others put 

up tarpaulin shelters to try and keep dry.  

 

We took the tree seeds with us to the woods; we had conkers, acorns and sweet chestnuts. 

The children float tested the conkers to see what ones were good to plant, the ones that 

sank were good to plant and those that floated were no good. They then planted many 

seeds and some daffodil bulbs in pots to take back to school to watch them grow. There 

were lots of muddy hands after the planting so we used the water that was running down 

the big beech trees like a waterfall to wash our hands.  

 

A group of children found a fallen tree with a whole in, they gathered lots of natural       

materials and created a potion.  

 

With the conkers squirrels used a palm drill to make a hole in the conker. They then    

threaded them onto pipe cleaner to create a conker caterpillar.   
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November 2023  

13/11 - Anti Bullying Week  

December 2023  

2/12 - Wreath Making  

8/12 - Christmas Fair  

12/12 - Nativity - 1.30pm  

13/12 - Nativity - 9.30am  

13/12 - Christmas Lunch 

15/12 - Christingle Service - 2.00pm/ 
End of term 2  

January 2024  

2/1 - INSET Day  

3/1 - Term 3 starts  

February 2024  

8/2—FGB Meeting  

March 2024 

9/2 - End of term 3  

19/2 - Term 4 starts  

7/3 - World Book Day  

25/3 - FGB Meeting 

28/3 - Easter Service/ End of term 4  

April 2024  

15/4 - Term 5 starts  

May 2024  

6/5 - Bank Holiday 

13/5—KS2 SATS  

21/5 - FGB Meeting  

 

24/5 - End of term 5  

27/5 - Bank Holiday  

June 2024  

3/6 - INSET Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

24/6 - Sports Day  

4/6 - Term 6 starts  

July 2024 

22/7 - Leavers Service/ End of term 6  

23/7 - INSET day   



 

Upcoming FPTA Dates  
 

Own Clothes Day - Friday 1st December  

Wreath Making - 2nd December  

Christmas Fair - 8th December  

 



 

 

 

To sign up please visit our Clubs Google Form:  

Click here for Google Form  

https://forms.gle/LFvsGtK9EDYnjxoq8


 

 

 

Hello All 

 

The FPTA have been working really hard since the children returned in September! As we did last year. We 
have paid the full cost of Foxes and Owls swimming classes and the coach to transport them. We have also 
funded the new playground equipment and resources. 

 

We have sent out a questionnaire which we would be grateful if you could fill in as we would like to know what 
parents would like for the children to enhance their experience at school.  

 

On the FPTA notice board all the information for upcoming events and reminders for donations are there- 
with the information of who the FPTA are also. 

 

We have a big box of Second-Hand uniform please speak to Ami B or Victoria if you want to have a look at 
what we have (no set prices, you donate what you can in exchange) We can also do a "swap" if you have     
something outgrown and want to swap it for the next size up (in similar condition, subject to availability). 

 

Raffle tickets came home in bags recently - the Office have more if you need them. Please return them to 
school by Friday 1st Dec- you can transfer the money online but please put your name and then send the 
stubbs back into school  

Christmas mugs/cards artwork/tea towels will be sent off and then you will be given a deadline to order 
these by- you will be given a pin to enter on the website. 

Prices from just £5.50 for a pack of 12 cards with free postage to school (profits going to the FPTA). If you 
have any queries, please contact Ami Brown. 

 

Wreath Making Workshops – 2nd December 2.30pm and 7.30pm 

East Hoathly Village Hall - £25pp including all equipment to make your own very festive wreath- and raffle 
tickets and drinks and nibbles available to purchase. Please book with Emma  a really fun and festive event! 

 

Friday 8th December  

Christmas Fair - East Hoathly Village Hall - 3:30pm - 5:45pm – This by far is our biggest event and is lots and 
lots of fun!! Please all come along! There will be lots of fun games and stalls. Baked/bought goods would be 
very gratefully received for the cake stall. Please note we are a NUT FREE school. Members of the FPTA will 
be on the gate on the morning of the Fair to receive any donations. 

 

Stories with Santa in his Grotto at the Christmas Fair 

£3 per child - they will be read a story by Father Christmas and then each child will be given a gift, age      
appropriate and non edible.. Payment either by BACS to the FPTA account or cash to Ami B. There will be a 
small group in each 20 minute slot starting from -3.40, 3.40-4pm etc with the last one at 5:00-5.20pm. 
Please contact Ami Brown to book before they fill up! 

 

Craft Stall - FREE - To help with the financial pressure on families we have decided to make the craft stall 
free, with most other games being 50p/£1- so please remember to bring enough cash. 

 

Many thanks as always, 

 

The FPTA 

FPTA News 



 



 



 
 

East Hoathly C.E School 
and Nursery FPTA 

Friday 8th December 

3:40pm – 5:00pm 

(20minute slots in small groups) 

East Hoathly School Christmas Fair  

Village Hall 
Every child will get a present and Santa will read them a story 

in his grotto.  

 

£3 per child (contact Ami B to book) 

 

Pre bookable and Payable to the FPTA via online banking  

Put SANTA and your child’s name as the reference if paying 

by BACS- details on the notice board outside school 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

Come and enjoy a magically memorable Medieval Christmas Fayre at                 

Michelham Priory, East Sussex on 25th & 26th November  

A one-of-a-kind holiday event, with market stalls and a range of have-a-go and 

Christmas craft activities for all ages. 

Enjoy music, minstrels, and much merriment. Storytelling by Father Christmas, and 

from the Winter Witches. Be entertained by Devilstick Peat. See Birds of 

Prey, Medieval Wolves and Ponies. Watch blacksmith, wood lathe and candle making 

demonstrations. 

Roaring fires to roast marshmallows. Traditional seasonal food and drinks - specialty 

hot chocolate, mulled wine, spiced cider or local ales and mead. 

England’s Medieval Christmas Fayre will be the most wonderful festive day out with 

lights twinkling, music filling the air, and if you're lucky, a few snowflakes Tickets 

available online for Saturday 25th and Sunday 26th November 2023, don't miss out. 

Use the discount code HOATHLY2023,  to save now when you book your advance 

entry tickets at EnglandsMedievalChristmasFayre.com too!  



 


